

February 12, 2013

Secretary General John Traversy Canadian Radio-television & Telecommunications Commission Ottawa, ON K1A 0N2

Reference:

CRTC 2013 - 19

2012-0689-7 "All Points Bulletin" 2012-1051-7 "Avis de Recherche"

Mr. Traversy,

On behalf of the President of the Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police, Chief Constable Jim Chu, the Board of Directors and the membership of the CACP, I am writing to express the Association's endorsement for the application by "All Points Bulletin" to obtain "Public Interest" status.

The Association supports APB proposal for a television channel whose programming will make Canada a safer place to be. Like its sister station (ADR) in Quebec, which is well supported by Directeurs/ Chiefs of Police in Quebec, APB will work closely with Public Safety agencies in an effort to promote safety and educate and inform viewers on all matters of crime prevention.

The CACP whole heartedly support APB application before you, believing that this communication model/initiative is a true community safety asset and a proactive component to community based initiatives throughout Canada.

Regards,

Peter Cuthbert

Executive Director,

Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police

300 Terry Fox Drive, Suite 100/300 promenade Terry Fox, suite 100, Kanata, Ontario K2K 0E3 Tel: (613) 595-1101 • Fax/Télécopieur: (613) 383-0372 • E-mail/Courriel: cacp@cacp.ca